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Established in 1912 Newsletter Number 144        Formed in 1932 

 

 

 

 

                             

Sponsoring RBC since 

1983. 

                             

Looking for a place for a Work or Social Club Function, 

Birthday Party, Anniversary, Wedding, Seminar, or any 

other celebration, look no further than the 

Rockhampton Bowls Club. Fully air conditioned & in the 

CBD area on the Riverbank.          (RBC Green at night) 

We specialize in Barefoot Bowls, Jack Attack and BBQs.  

We are noted for great service in a friendly atmosphere. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Newsletters printed by Michelle Landry. 

August 2021 

Newsletter 

Became one club of Men & Ladies 2014 

RBC 94 Victoria Parade Rockhampton. PO Box 6163 Red Hill Rockhampton 4701 Qld. 

Phone 0749221685 Website www.rockhamptonbowls.com.au    ABN 33649611820                                 

Email bowls@rockhamptonbowls.com.au       

   Chairman Beverley Johnston, Vice Chairman, Bruce Ballentine. Find RBC Facebook 

http://www.rockhamptonbowls.com.au/
mailto:bowls@rockhamptonbowls.com.au
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      Chairman`s Report.       
         Bev Johnston 
 

Chairman`s Report page2,3,  
Lady`s Presidents Report page,4to 7 
Men`s Presidents Report page,7 to 9 
Building Report page, 9 
Birthday’s page,9 
City of Rockhampton, 10 to 12 
 

 

 
 
While winter brings with it challenges, particularly for those in their senior 
years, who feel the cold more than most, in Central Queensland, there is 
nothing quite so enjoyable as being out in our beautiful sunshine.  Even if we 
just venture out into the garden or for a walk or to play bowls, being 
outdoors is so good, not only for our physical health but also our mental 
health. 
 
My mind is on the health of our members currently, because in the last couple 
of weeks I have found several of our Management Committee Members on the ‘not 
so well list’, including Jeff Slater, Men’s Bowls President, Phil Robinson, 
Management Committee Secretary, Joan Wilson, Ladies Bowls President and Eric 
Barber, Men’s Bowls Secretary.  I wish all a speedy recovery and apologise if 
I have missed anyone.  I know Tony Zonca will be away for a time for medical 
treatment and that Peter Lawton will assist on Tuesdays.  Sadly, a few Members 
have recently suffered bereavements in their families, and I wish those 
Members well as they grieve. 
 
I have been asked ‘where to now’ with the first-floor lounge refurbishment and 
about the progress of the major works on the Mercure building next door.  Some 
of our Building Committee met with a representative of the Contractor of the 
Mercure building recently and have been advised by the Builder’s 
representative of expected progress. 
Your Management Committee has determined that we will move ahead with the next 
stage of the northern lounge refurbishment.  We have quotations for the 
building works which we will finance from Club Funds and have applied for a 
Grant for the funds for a Bi-Fold Door and floor treatments.  Your Building 
Committee spokesman, Bob McGowan, will provide further details.  It must be 
said that a small band of Members have been gradually getting painting and 
carpentry and joinery adjustments done.  This has resulted in a considerable 
saving to the Club, and I thank each and everyone involved. 
 
We have been fortunate that we have managed to accumulate funds from bowls and 
functions which will assist in paying for much of the refurbishment.   Bearing 
in mind that we have Committee Members unwell and our small pool of willing 
regular helpers at functions, if you think you might be able to assist from 
time to time, please see, Marion Dobbs or Committee Members and let us know 
how you would like to help.  For those who cannot drive at night, this week we 
have two-day time functions and so they are not all night-time events. 
 
Moyna Richardson and her willing band of helpers are taking school groups for 
bowling lessons, as part of their regular physical education classes.  These 
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young people should be seen as our future bowlers and the exercise as part of 
our community contribution and Moyna can always use more helpers.  Moyna and 
Bill contribute their time to the school children as well as nurturing plants 
around the club, recycling containers for change and Moyna also helps by 
supervising bowls at functions from time to time.  My thank you to Moyna and 
Bill and all those Members who help where they can.   
 
Michael Hagen has stepped in to help by maintaining the green in Jeff’s 
absence and caring for the grounds and gardens.  He advised us that the RRC 
will soon begin charging for green waste drop off and so I have spoken with 
Councillor Drew Wickerson, our Patron, regarding this matter and he will 
assist us with this cost burden.  Change is also upon us with regards to 
plastics and we are attending a seminar soon which should enlighten us of 
‘where to next’ with our disposable plates etc. 
 
Our second season of Jack Attack will commence mid-August and we will be 
looking for help to run this popular Friday event for non-bowlers.  It has 
been suggested by several Members that Twilight or Corporate bowls were 
previously a very popular pastime and possibly would raise funds for the Club 
equally with Jack Attack and provide an enjoyable pastime for bowlers and 
perhaps boost Member numbers.  This may well be so, but we have written advice 
from Bowls Queensland that those who play bowls regularly must become Members 
of a Lawn Bowls Club or the Club may lose its affiliation with our Governing 
bodies. This has been a sticking point with this event, as some players do not 
wish to become Members of a Lawn Bowls Club. 
 
I have been asked recently as to why we are insisting at Rockhampton Bowls 
Club on seating only four to a table when other venues are not doing so, 
particularly for Club events.  I have canvassed our committee and the opinion 
appears to be that we are managing the COVID restraints according to Health 
Department advice at this time. Our primary concern is protecting our members 
while allowing them to enjoy their bowls and events as far as possible under 
imposed constraints.  As I write this report, the southern States are 
struggling to bring the Delta strain of the COVID Virus under control.  We are 
being unrealistic if we believe we are going to be immune to the threat posed 
by this Pandemic.  In fact, as I write this, I heard that a Flight Attendant 
has tested positive recently to COVID and was infectious when flying into 
Longreach in Central Western Queensland.  I do not wish to scare monger, but 
please keep in mind, we are as vulnerable here as anywhere.  Yes, there are 
more cases in Victoria and NSW, but more than half the country’s population 
lives in those States, and it would be expected there would be more cases in 
an outbreak. 
 
The matter of non-playing Member’s and past Member’s bowls occupying space in 
our bowls room will be discussed at our July meeting.  If you have bowls or 
know of someone who has bowls in the bowls room which are no longer being 
used, please consider discussing with the owner, and/or removing them and 
perhaps putting a FOR SALE Notice on our Noticeboard. 
 
We should enjoy our chosen pastimes that make life worth living.  Do keep 
bowling and enjoying each other’s company.  Observe the rules of hand washing 
and sanitising, keeping a safe distance from one another, perhaps restricting 
our visits to places where safe distancing is not possible and enjoy life. 
 
Bev Johnston, Chairman. 
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President 

Joan`s Report 

 

 
Well ladies and gentlemen we are over halfway through the year. So let us see what we can 

do for the next half.  We have The Capricornian Invitation 4's coming up and Hill Crest.  The 

ladies will make sure that these are two good days, and that everybody has a great day on 

both accounts. We have had A Patroness Day, which went well, I would like to thank 

everybody who helped and for all the multi gifts, they were particularly good. We could not 

run these events without everybody doing their bit, towards, making sure that all runs well. 

Also, we are not having our morning tea this year, but we will see what we can do for next 

year. Upstairs is going along nicely, hopefully it will be finished soon. I took a team to 

Victoria Park on the 15th of July, we all had a good day, Bev, and Sharon both won a prize in 

the multi draw, but we also won a team prize, thank you ladies for an enjoyable day. We 

are starting early 12 noon during Winter for our Wednesday games; it means that we can 

get home before it gets cool. Not a lot of news, our games are doing well we have a great 

Games Director, who is doing an incredibly good job. With Thanks to you all. PRESIDENT 

Joan, RLBC                            Patroness Glenis Wust`s Day. 

Patroness Glenis 
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Noel Roberts in the bar. 

 

 

 

Left, Ladies team that played at Emu Park 

in the Keppel Coast Shield Day. Below, Kay 

Borg & Bev Johnston, Runner-up the 

Diggers Master Pairs Carnival. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                               

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                    Marion Dobbs, Sharon McConochie, Ann Thomas, Bev Johnston, 

                                                Hether Everett, Rosemary Rumpf, Jean Graff, Kay Borg. 

 



Rockhampton Bowls Club Inc. Newsletter. Page 6 

 

 

Over the past 12 months we have had a lot of new members, (ladies & men) 

Over the next few newsletters, I will introduce them to you. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Joan Alderson is relatively new to bowls, 

Welcome to the Club Joan, 

Sharon McConochie has come back here 

from Townsville. Older members will know 

her mother who was a member of RLBC for 

many years. Noreen Marsh. 

Results Comp. 26thMay Patroness Fours 

L Tomkins, B Friesacher, A Thomas sub, J Shelton. Defeated 

J Lawrence, R Rumpf, D Simpson, J Alderson. 

Results Comp. 2nd June Patroness Fours 

V Hegarty, B Johnston, L O’Dea, S Mc Conochie sub. Defeated 

J Wilson, E Arnold sub, G Wust, C Diehm. 

Results Comp. 9th June Two Bowl Triples 

K Borg, S Mc Conochie sub, J Alderson Defeated 

M Dobbs, B Johnston, G Wust.  

Results Comp. 16th June President / Vice President Fours. 

J Lawrence, P Mc Govern, D Moger, D Watt. Defeated 

J Wilson, R Rumpf, B Armitage, M Kay. 

Results Comp. 23rd June Triples 

J Lawrence, V King, D Moger Defeated 

H Everett, J Graff, J Shelton. 

Results Comp.30th June Triples 

V Hegarty, R Rumpf, M kay sub. Defeated. 
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M Dobbs, P Mc Govern, Z Mace. 

Results Comp. 14 July Patroness Fours.  

L Tomkins, B Friesacher, J Burke, J Shelton. Defeated 

B Johnston, S Mc Conochie sub, L O’Dea, J Liddell.                         

Jeff Slater, President`s report. 

 

Winners of the Capricornian Prestige Fours were Errol Gregson, Bill Pearson, Daniel Wilton, 

Wayne Wilson with Club Chairman, Bev Johnston. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

             Runner-up, Yeppoon. (Right) 
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                                                                                      Sportsman`s Prize, Victoria Park. 

 

Capricornian Prestige Fours. 

Winner W. Pearson W. Wilson D. Wilton E. Gregson 

2nd M. Browning H. Merry J. Baldwin J. Lewis 

3rd A. Johnson R. McGowan L. Bayes B. Maclean 

4th N. Jones J. Sleaford N. Chippendale T. Smalley 

5th J. Hanley T. Durkin S. O’Sing B. Ballantine 

Results 

District singles 

P. Tyler d K. Mathieson 25-19 

W. Richardson d R. Wellings 25-13 

R. McGowan d R. Gardiner Forfeit 

C. Magee d E. Barber 25-9 

E. Gregson d P. Tyler 25-20 

G. Hudson d L. Bayes 25- 23 

P. Pidcock d C. Davidson 25-20 

G. Hudson d R. McGowan 25-24            

manager@mercurerockhampton.com.au   074994500 
C. Magee d W. Richardson 25-17 

Mixed pairs 

J. Graff C. Magee d K. Borg T. Zonca 21-19 

Mixed pairs 

B. Johnson G. Hudson d J. Graff C. Magee 25-19 

District pairs 

R. Wellings P. Tyler d R. McGowan A. Johnson 23-21  

 C. Magee G. Hudson d P. Pidcock B. Gottke 26-12 

B. Maclean T. Zonca d L. Bayes (K. Mathieson sub) W. Dobson 29-15 

 

District singles 

E. Gregson d G. Hudson 25-11, C. Magee d P. Pidcock 25-19 

mailto:manager@mercurerockhampton.com.au
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Bob McGowan`s Building Sub-Committee Report 

 
Firstly, I must apologise for not getting something to you for last month’s newsletter, I was away at 

the time you requested a report and did not get the request until after I returned, too late for your 

publication. 

Members will note that the scaffolding is in our car park ready to be assembled for the repairs to the 

wall of the Mercure.  I have been in contact with the new building foreman and have arranged a 

meeting with him for Monday the 19th of July to discuss the best times for them to access the bins 

being used to take away the waste material.  I will be requesting that this is carried out on Monday 

and or Fridays to cause as little disruption as possible.  In the event they need to clear bins outside of 

these times morning before 11.00am will be requested.   

The new Supervisor, Ben, has informed me that the demolishes and reconstruction will take six to 

eight weeks from commencement. 

Regarding the completion of the upstairs auditorium, we are in the process of applying for a grant 

for the partition folding doors and in addition we are also applying for a grant for the painting of the 

roof over the bowling green.  This will be a special type of paint that reflects heat. 

Favorable comments were received on Capricornian Invitational Fours Day from members of other 

clubs regarding the renovation completed thus far to our upstairs venue. 

 This Project received support from the 

Rockhampton Regional Council Community 

Assistance Program and the Queensland State 

Government Grants Program 

 Joy Burke 02, Helen Nitchell 03, Deb 

Simpson 04, Peter Tyler 16, Jim Norris 

18, Doug Swan 18, Keith Vesey 24, 

Clem Magee 27, Coleen Diehm 27, Bill 

Richardson 29, Ethel Ward 29, Rod 

Black 30, Bob McGowan 30. 

Do not worry about the future, I am sure you 

will have a bright one. Do not worry about 

the past, you cannot change it. Do not worry 

about the present, I do not have one for 

you! 
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Each week I will show you what a lovely City we 

live in and the great Surrounding area we visit. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

              Kershaw Gardens                                                                     Japanese Gardens 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

One of our great sites to visit or have a BBQ is the redevelopment of the River Front. 
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Note, All the above photos belong to the Rockhampton Regional Council and used to 

promote our lovely City and District. 

 

On Sunday11th July was all good to see the club remarkably busy. We had 12 from the North side 

Caravanners & 12 Rocky players   3 rinks of 4’s played for a perpetual Trophy kindly Donated by Andy 

Johnson. (Many Thanks Andy) The Winners were the Rocky Teams with 57 points and the 

caravanners with 55 points    The rinks 1 2 &3 was busy with adults & children.  Clyde Jackson 

supervised these players & Marion looked after the Bar.  Rink 4 & 5 was busy with competitions. It 

was great to see all bowling rinks full. (Thanks Marion) 

Cheers Marion Dobbs. 
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Pride in the Community of Rockhampton can be said about the Capricornian Credit Union 

when they chose to keep the facade of the existing building and built modern offices 

behind the façade. 

This brings the truth out why the Capricornian Credit Union is such a great community-

based organization. 

 

Sponsoring the Rockhampton Bowls Club for 38 years 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    Web sites, Face Book, or advertising contact Noel or Tracey on 

0749214200/0403332297. Admin@adzpower.com.au 

 

 

For blocked/broken drains contact nuflow on 0408433922, 

ben@nuflowcq.com.au 
Thommo’s Betta home living. Phone 0749263199 

 

 

 

                                             

mailto:Admin@adzpower.com.au
mailto:ben@nuflowcq.com.au
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  For Real Estate 0749222122 
 

Participants at our functions often ask: - 

WHERE DID YOU GET THESE GREAT STEAKS?                  Larsensdoors@gmail.com 

 

 

 

 
I appeal to the older long-term members of the club that have photos of 

past events, winners, or winning teams of major events to get in touch with 

me so that they can be scanned to be part of the history of the club. 

berniegottke36@gmail.com 

 

I am getting towards the end of the History of the RLBC. If you have some 

great photos of winners of important events or trophies, please let me know 

and I will scan them, and they will become part of the History of the 

Rockhampton Ladies Bowls Club and the Rockhampton Bowls Club. 

It is this time of the year members are asked to consider being on the Management 

Committee or the Ladie`s/Men`s Bowls Committees. Before any commitment I would 

suggest you ask for the documentation of all the Club`s Committee positions and their 

duties. 

Looking at the past RLBC Committee members and to the present day, if you are a member 

of a committee, each committee member has a duty to volunteer to help run every event 

organized by the committee. This is in addition to the normal duties of their position held. 

It has been the lady’s practice to draw up roster of duties for the whole year. There are no 

grey areas. This tends to share the workload. 

This practice of the ladies should be how all committee’s work. All too frequent committee 

members do not get involved in the usual operation of the club.  

mailto:%20%20%20%20%20%20%20%20%20%20%20%20%20%20%20Larsensdoors@gmail.com
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I also appeal to the members that are quite capable of volunteering to do so. Your help 

would be greatly appreciated. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

It is time you registered your BPL Team. Winners of our zone will contest the State games in 

Brisbane. 

The next Jack Attack Series will start in August. 

Get involved to help on the night. You will meet some nice people that are potential 

members of our club. Use the occasion to have a great night after having a steak burger for 

tea. 
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Michelle 
LANDRY MP
Federal Member for Capricornia

Thousands of community pharmacies and additional GPs 
across Australia and Capricornia will be invited to join the 
COVID-19 vaccine rollout. 

This additional workforce will be brought on board to support pharmacies and 
GPs already delivering COVID-19 vaccines in cities, regional, rural, and remote 
areas, as well as areas with a COVID-19 outbreak.

Member for Capricornia Michelle Landry said 118 community pharmacies are 
currently vaccinating across the country and over 470 community pharmacies will 
be vaccinating by the end of July 2021. 

“From Monday, over 3,900 community pharmacies who have expressed interest 
in joining the COVID-19 vaccine rollout, and who have previously been found 
suitable, will be invited to participate in Australia’s COVID-19 vaccine rollout,” Ms 
Landry said.  

“This includes 1,262 suitable community 
pharmacies from regional, rural and remote 
areas, like here in Capricornia as well as 2,668 
suitable community pharmacies that have also 
been identified in metropolitan areas.”

It is anticipated that pharmacies wishing 
to administer AstraZeneca vaccines will 
commence vaccinating from mid-August.

Further information on this pharmacy 
roll-out will be made available through 
the Department of Health.

Pharmacies and more GPs to 
deliver COVID Vaccine


